
From: Theodore Bonau  
Sent: Thursday, August 22, 2019 9:42 AM 

To: Steve Berlin 
Cc: Stephanie Atella 

Subject: RE: Board of Health- CDC TB Outbreak Detection Working Group Meeting (Third Party Travel)- 

August 7-9, 2019 

 
Good Morning Mr. Berlin, 
 
I recently attended the Outbreak Detection Working Group Annual Meeting at the CDC in Atlanta to 
discuss the future of tuberculosis genotyping and outbreak detection (see attached agenda). This was 
sponsored by the CDC who covered lodging, airfare, and per diem (lunches were provided on days of the 
meetings) for travel dates August 7-9, 2019 (see attached CDC travel approval).  
 
At the meeting I was able to present on cluster investigation activities here at the Chicago Health 
Department as well as weigh in on the program needs as they pertain to TB genotyping.  
 
Please let me know if any additional information is needed on your end. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Theodore Bonau, MPH 

Epidemiologist III 
Chicago Department of Public Health 

 


